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SUBJECT

AN ORDINANCE relating to extending the waiver for public benefit rating system and timberlands application fees; and amending Ordinance 1076, Section 4, as amended, and K.C.C. 20.36.040.

SUMMARY

Proposed Ordinance 2007-0535 would renew a waiver of the application fee for Public Benefit Rating System (PBRS) and Timberland program applications through 2008.
BACKGROUND

Chapter 84.34 RCW authorizes counties to assess open space, agricultural lands, and timberlands based on their current use rather than their highest and best use in recognition of the public benefits that these uses provide. Based on this authority, King County established open space, timberlands, and agricultural taxation programs in 1992. Through these programs, landowners get tax benefits in exchange for long-term commitments to keep land in open space, farm, and timberland uses. Since the establishment of PBRS, more than eight hundred landowners have enrolled, resulting in protection of more than seven thousand acres; in addition, more than three hundred landowners participate in the Timberlands program, protecting more than three thousand acres of timberlands.  

King County Comprehensive Plan Policy E-101 states that the county should use incentives to protect and restore the natural environment whenever practicable. In order to encourage additional applications to PBRS and the Timberlands program, the Council has approved measures to waive the PBRS and Timberlands application fees in recent years. 

The Council appropriated funding to the WLRD in 2005 and 2006 to offset lost revenue for the fee waiver and to increase the number staff dedicated to outreach and monitoring for the PBRS. With the implementation of the fee waiver and increased outreach to rural land owners, applications to PBRS increased from fifty-six land owners in 2004, to eighty-four landowners in 2005. In 2006, there were PBRS applications from 87 landowners, with a total of landowners 94 applying including Timberland applicants.   Funds have been appropriated in recent years to support a continuation of the fee waiver. However, the authority to offer the fee waiver expires at the end of 2007.
ORDINANCE PROVISIONS and TIME SENSITIVITY
This code change would extend the waiver of the PBRS and Timberland application fees through December 31, 2008. 
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